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Summer Fellowship Activities 
The Fellowship Committee invites everyone to 

take part in the annual Fathers’ Day lunch on June 

19 immediately following worship.  This will be a 

potluck meal.  Please bring a dish to share based on 

your last initial:  A through F – please bring        

desserts.  G through M – please bring salads or side 

dishes.  N through Z – please bring main dishes.  Of 

course if you want to bring a favorite dish that 

doesn’t fit this formula—that’s absolutely fine!   

Also, please mark your calendars for a gospel 

sing-along and ice cream social on the afternoon of 

July 10 with our sister church, Johnson Chapel 

AME.  More details coming soon. 

Christian Education News 
MISSION TRIP 

This year, SLY will be having a homegrown 

mission trip; they are staying right here in Amarillo 

(well actually, at a retreat center near home) and 

working around our community from June 19 to 24.   

This gives YOU a great mission opportunity to 

help lead or work with SLY during the day or help 

prepare or provide meals.  Darcy Castleberry is the 

gal to see about that.  

We hope you will help out; please contact      

anyone on the CE Committee (Darcy Castleberry, 

Alexa Hand, Chris Newell, Ashley Denham, Kary 

Wingo, or Cruse Messer) to volunteer. 
  

POT LUCK SUPPER 

The SLY Mission Trip participants invite      

everyone to join them Wednesday, June 22 at 6:00 

p.m. at High Plains Retreat Center (between Canyon 

and Umbarger) for a potluck supper.  Here is a     

suggestion of what to bring by alphabet: last names         

beginning in A through G bring an entrée; H through 

P bring a side dish or salad; Q through Z bring a  

dessert.  More details and directions to follow. 

              CRUSE MESSER 

Worship News for June 2016 
Communion dates and special services:  

 

Ė June 5 – Communion   

Ė June 12 – Rev. Jim Friedewald will be in the 

pulpit.  Pastor Jim & Pat will be attending their 

grandson’s graduation. 
 

The next meeting of the Worship Committee is 

Monday, June 6, at 6:30 p.m.  We would love for 

you to join us.                                              LORRAINE MAINS 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Tuesday, June 14 — 11:00 a.m. 

New Member to St. Luke 
St. Luke is pleased to welcome Steven & Amy 

Butchart into active membership on May 15, 

2016 by reaffirmation of faith.  Their daughter 

Bronwyn Seonaid Butchart was baptized the 

same day.  The Butchart’s address is 4101 SW 45th 

Ave. Apt. 2601, 79109-5559.  Phone 806-881-3531 

(Steven) or 806-223-9661 (Amy).  Email steven_ 

butchart@hotmail.com and vivaldifan@msn.com. 

Session Report 
Clerk’s Report for May 2016: 

A. April 2016 average attendance for worship –  

107 

B.  Active membership as of April 30, 2016 – 193 

C. Communion was celebrated on Sunday, May 1. 

D. Steven & Amy Butchart were welcomed into 

active membership through reaffirmation on 

Sunday, May 15, 2016.  Daughter Bronwyn was 

also baptized that day. 

E. Jeff & Amy Worsham have joined with First 

Presbyterian Church, Amarillo. 
 

Commendations: 

¶ To Stacy Yates for arranging the joint worship 

with Johnson Chapel AME Church. 

¶ To Kim Lacey, Tom Heyde, and the yoga    

ladies for cleaning the church while Joe         

recuperated from his heart attack. 

¶ To Kary Wingo for her inspiring sermon on 

April 24, Gifts of Women Sunday. 

BARBARA TAYLOR, Clerk of Session 

Remodel Plans Moving Forward 
It’s hard to be a member at St. Luke right now 

and not feel the excitement that is in the air as the 

building plans go forward!  We hope that you have 

checked out the new floor plans that are on the wall 

and read the information that the Building Task 

Force has been providing.  They and the architect 

are doing a fantastic job!  We are coming ever   

closer to groundbreaking, which means that the bills 

will start in earnest.  Please take a chance to review 

where you are in your giving.  If you have any  

questions on your commitment or giving status, 

please contact the church secretary, as she is the  

only person who knows the specifics of our pledges. 

Scholarship Recipient Announced 
The Scholarship Committee is proud to          

announce this year's St. Luke Scholarship recipient 

is Ashley Denham.  Congratulations and blessings to 

her as she continues her studies at Amarillo College. 



Actual Income for 4 months $     93,124) 
Budgeted Income for 4 months 84,969) 
Amount over expected income (8,155) 

  

Actual Expenses for 4 months $     77,769) 
Budgeted Expenses for 4 months  86,654) 
Amount under expected expenses (8,885) 
  

Adj. between budgeted income & expense $       1,685) 
  

BUDGET SURPLUS on 04/30/16 $                           15,355) 

2 

Connect with us on Facebook: 
St. Luke Presbyterian Church of Amarillo 

From the Mailbag 
Dear Prayer Shawl Ladies, 

     Thank you for the most wonderful gift.  It’s very 

beautiful and has all my favorite colors.  I will   

treasure it always.  Thank you for all your prayers 

and good wishes.                             Love, Carlette S. 

Bulletin Board 
Erin Weber plans to graduate this summer 

from Texas Tech with a masters in violin             

performance.  She was just selected to be the second 

violinist in the Midland String quartet and will also 

serve as principal second for the Midland          

Symphony.  Congratulations, Erin! 

Epistle Deadline 
      A July newsletter will be published this!  The 

deadline for the next edition will be Sunday, June 

22.  The newsletter will be mailed/emailed June 26. 

Mission Happenings 
The June "Mission of the Month" is the St. Luke 

Youth Mission Trip.  It will consist of local missions 

this year.  Please back our youth any way that you 

are able.   

Thanks to all who participated in the Coffee   

Memorial blood drive.   

In July, we start two school supply drives for 

The Children's Home and Mesa Verde Elementary 

School.  There will be specific item lists on the   

mission table soon.   

We are looking for mission opportunities    

working together with Johnson Chapel AME.  Give 

us your ideas.   

Knitters are needed for The Prayer Shawl     

Ministry.  Contact Ann Hefner if you can knit or 

crochet or would like to learn.   

Thanks to all who contributed to the success of 

the AC Food Pantry Drive.  
 

The Mission Committee routinely supports: 

Ð High Plains Food Bank – Please bring canned 

goods and empty egg cartons every               

Sunday.  Money donations are also greatly     

appreciated.  Note “HPFB” on the memo line of 

your check. 

Ð Peanut Butter Sunday – On the first Sunday of 

every month, bring peanut butter to church.   

Ð Partners in Education – Our adopted school is 

Mesa Verde Elementary. We strive to help the 

faculty, staff, and students in any way we 

can.  Opportunities for tutors/mentors are also     

available.  Contact Stacy Yates, Kary Wingo, 

Krista Berry, or Marcie Robinson. 

Ð Helping Hands – Tom Heyde is the contact if 

you need any help around the house or with 

transportation.  We need volunteers as well! 

Ð Amarillo College Food Pantry – Contact Marcie 

Robinson for information.   

Ð Music Therapy – Sessions are offered by Shelley 

St. Clair at no charge. 

Ð Prayer Shawl Ministry – Both men and women 

are invited to be a part of this important St. Luke 

ministry.  Contact Ann Hefner. 
 

Thanks to all St. Luke members for making 

these projects possible.                                   DALE BALLARD 

Year-to-Date 

Actual Income for April $     22,101) 
Budgeted Monthly Income      21,242) 
Amount over expected income    (859) 

    

Actual Expenses for April $          18,977) 
Budgeted Monthly Expenses (21,664) 
Amount under expected expenses (2,687) 

April Finances 

Detailed financial reports are always available for    

review by church members.  Simply stop by the church 

office during regular hours, and request to examine the 

previous month’s financial documents.  The church 

secretary will be happy to provide them. 

Cˏntʟ- Aˋʳ˗iˢʦ Cˉ˙pˉi˒ʘ 
C˛nˢ˔˚ʀeʟ ˔ʘ Jˤɶʍ 



From the Pastor 
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It won’t be long now before 

we see the first signs of        

construction on the expanded    

St. Luke facility.  The first dirt 

moved will be a few spades full during 

our groundbreaking ceremony.  Then it’s up to the 

dozers and such to begin the real work.  Soon after, 

the slab will be poured, and we will get a first 

glimpse of the future literally laid out before us.  All 

the plans, all the drawings and revised drawings will 

be coming to life.  It is going to be a busy and       

exciting summer.  Eventually the walls will go up, 

the roof put in place, and one day we will move into 

a wonderful building—partially brand new and      

partially remodeled.  It’s going to be great!   

Yet as exciting as the new building will be, we 

must never forget the driving force behind this entire 

project, which is our desire to better serve Christ 

through greater ministry and mission.  The new 

structure will enhance those service goals, but it will 

ultimately be the people, you as followers of Christ 

and empowered by the Holy Spirit, who will be    

doing the serving.  The future of St. Luke will be 

aided by the facility, but it will be the people of      

St. Luke, present and future, who will be called upon 

to make it happen.   

A church building is only that…a building.  It 

comes alive when the people enter its doors          

and begin to use the structure as it was intended.      

A church is people gathered  

together with a singular purpose.  

The first question of The Shorter 

Catechism in The Westminster 

Standards asks, “What is the chief end of 

man?”  It answers, “Man’s chief end is to glorify 

God, and to enjoy him forever.”  Everything we do 

within (and without for that matter) our church 

building must meet this standard.  We must always 

ask ourselves, “Does what I am/we are doing here 

result in happily glorifying God?”  If it does, fine.  If 

it doesn’t, we must find something that does.   

A congregation is only as strong as the people 

who are members of it.  Happily, God is blessing   

St. Luke with strong individuals with multiple      

talents.  We have numerous leaders serving in a    

variety of capacities.  We have willing followers 

ready to “pitch in.”  Interestingly, those who are 

leaders in one effort are often followers in another 

instance.  That’s the way it should be.   

The next time you are in our building, stop and 

listen.  You just may hear “a sound like the rush of a 

violent wind.”  Go ahead.  Let it blow you away. 

     

      Christ’s Shalom, 

 

 

 

Jim 

Christian Sympathy Is Extended 
ü To the family of former member James May.  

James passed away on April 25.  He was a   

member from1992 to 2012. 

ü To Bob Hansen and Lee Persefield and family 

upon the death of Lee’s brother-in-law           

Phil Daniels, 63, of Amarillo on May 15, 2016. Joys & Concerns 

× Dr. Susan Goetz has joined Northwest Texas 

Physicians Group and will be the medical      

director of the inpatient rehab at Northwest as 

well.  Congratulations! 

× Shelley St. Clair is recovering at home from 

hip repair surgery. 

× Jim Evans has moved to the Terrance Wing 

of Childers Place. 

× Joe Diaz (St. Luke’s sexton) has recuperated 

and is back at work after a heart attack in April. 

× Shannon Jarnagin, daughter of Betty McCamp-

bell, was hospitalized in Lubbock in May. 

×  Jan Pennington had a procedure to create an 

A-V fistula for dialysis. 

× Davis Price, pastor at Covenant Presbyterian 

in Lubbock, has been diagnosed with cancer. 

× Our First Presbyterian, Clarendon friends have 

suffered some serious weather recently. 
 

Continue to remember: Charlotte Bartlett, Lucy 

Bartlett, Bob & Bonnie Carson, Carol De 

LaRosa, Susan Finger,  Dick Mackie, Marge 

Martin, Betty McCampbell, Beth Painter, Bea 

Vasek, Ernestine Wakefield, Maggie West,   

Warren Williams, the students, teachers, and staff 

at Mesa Verde Elementary School, and the people of 

our sister church Johnson Chapel AME. 

Please notify Pastor Jim, a member of the    

Congregational Care Committee, or the church    

office of changes, corrections, or additional needs.   

Recent Memorials & Tributes 
To the Glory of God, a gift has been presented to 

St. Luke’s Memorial Fund in memory of EUNICE 

“PAT” BRIGHT, and in honor of Kendra Jones and 

Betsy McCampbell by Jim & Ann Hefner . 

Buffalo Gap Summer Camp Dates  
June 7-10 Mini  Camp                  $150 
 (completed grade 1, 2, or 3) 
 

June 12-17 Elementary Camp                         $250 
 (completed grade 4 or 5) 
 

June 19-24 Middle School Camp                    $250 
 (completed grade 6, 7, or 8) 
 

June 26-July 1 High School Retreat          $250 
 (completed grade 9, 10, 11, or 12) 

General Assembly to Live Stream 
Several thousand people are expected to gather 

in Portland, Oregon, on Saturday, June 18, for the 

opening worship service of the 222nd General     

Assembly of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.).  But 

the congregation could potentially be much larger—

with groups of Presbyterians across the country   

using live stream technology to participate in    

opening worship from their own church sanctuaries 

and meeting spaces.  “The concept is a unified 

PC(USA) participating in worship from all corners 

of the country and the world,” says COGA Chair 

Margaret P. Elliott.  For more information go to 

http://www.pcusa.org/events/24275/222nd-general-

assembly-2016/. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

SUNDAY  
SCHEDULE 
(SUMMER) 

  

9:30 am ï Coffee 
   & Fellowship 
9:45 am ï  NO 
   Sunday School  
10:15 am ï 
   Choir Rehearsal 
11:00 am ï 
   Worship Service 
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Synod Youth 
Workshop  
deadline 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

10:30 am  
Chair Yoga Class 
 

4:00 pm 
Prayer Team 

 

6:30 pm  
Creative Class 

 
8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

No Sunday 
School until fall 

 

ñPeanut Butter 
Sundayò 

 

Communion 
 

2:00 pm ï  
Tuz/Barrow  
wedding shower 
in Fellowship Hall 

No Adult Piano 
Class 

 

6:30 pm 
Worship Com. 
Mtg. 
 
 

 
8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

 

10:00 am  
Yoga Class 
 
 

7:00 pm 
Farkle Game 
Night 

10:30 am  
Chair Yoga Class 
 

12:00 noon  
Finance Com. 
Mtg. 
 
 
 

 

8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

Disability Inclusion 

 
Rev. Jim  

Friedewald will 
fill the pulpit. 

10 & 11 am  
Adult Piano Class 
 

6:00 pm  
CE Com. Mtg. 
 

7:00 pm 
Mission Com. 
Mtg. 
 

8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

10:00 am  
Yoga Class 
 

11:00 am  
Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 
 

6:00 pm 
Fellowship Com. 
 

6:30 pm 
Property Com.  

7:00 pm 
Knitting Class 
 
 

10:30 am  
Chair Yoga Class 
 

6:30 pm  
Creative Class 
 

 
 

 
8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

 
 
 

General  
Assembly  
convenes  
in Portland 

 
 
 
 
 
 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

Presbyterian Men 
 

Fatherôs Day 

 
12:00 noon 
Fatherôs Day 
Potluck 
 

Mission Trip       
thru June 24 

10 & 11 am  
Adult Piano Class 
 

6:00 pm 
Stated Session  

 

Secretary will be 
on vacation  
thru the 24th 

 

8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

10:00 am  
Yoga Class 
 

2:00 pm 
Congregational 
Care Com. Mtg. 
 
 
 

7:00 pm 
Knitting Class 

10:30 am  
Chair Yoga  
 

11:30 am  
Fourth Thursday 
Lunch Bunch 
 
 
 
8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

 General 
Assembly 
ends 

26 27 28 29 30   

Active Life 
 

Epistle deadline 
 

12:30 pm  
Groundbreaking 
Event 

10 & 11 am  
Adult Piano Class 

 
 
 
 
 

 
8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 

10:00 am  
Yoga Class 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7:00 pm 
Knitting Class 

10:30 am  
Chair Yoga 
 
 
 
 
 

  
8:00 pm ï AA 
8:00 pm ï Al-Anon 
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?dmoc_\tn 
3 
3 
4 
7 
8 
9 

10 
16 
16 
20 
24 
26 
29 
30 

Travis  
Betty  
Louise  
JoAnn  
Ruth  
Alex  
Gary  
Christian  
Robert  
David  
Chip  
Lilly  
Doyle  
Celinda  

IN JUNE  

Flag Day 

Summer  
begins 

EVERYONE IS INVITED 
to a wedding shower honoring 

Madison Tuz       Alex Barrow. 
Sunday, June 5, 2016  -  2:00 p.m. 

St. Luke Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall 
The couple is registered at Bed, Bath & Beyond and at Target. 

# 

F/+$ 
 

53® 

Fourth Thursday  

Lunch Bunch 

Ladies meet at 11:30 

a.m. at Pescaraz. 

Spanish Crossroads 

Shopping Center 

(34th & Bell Street) 



St. Luke Presbyterian Church 

3001 Bell St 

Amarillo, TX  79106 

Return service requested 

Presbyterian Women 
The May-July 2016 Quarterly Newsletter for 

Presbyterian Women Leaders informs us that our 

Synod of the Sun  gathering will be in Fort Worth 

on July 21, 22, and 23.  Our own Donna Phipps will 

be a presenter.  The venue is First Presbyterian 

Church, 1000 Penn St., Fort Worth, TX 76102.  The 

early registration by June 1st is $150.00; late        

registration is $160.00; Friday only is $65.00 and 

Saturday only $65.00.  I have the registration forms.  

We will have to arrange for our own lodging and 

transportation; lodging information is included in 

the registration form.  Please let me know if you are 

interested.    

The 2018 Churchwide Gathering of PW will  

return to Louisville, KY on August 2-5, 2018.  This 

is also the year that PW celebrates their 30th        

anniversary.  We can choose to be on their emailing 

list to receive news about the gathering. Email     

patricia.longfellow@pcusa.org to be added to the 

list.                           Thanks so much, MARGARET HEYDE 

“Peanut Butter Sunday”  

June 5th

Cursillo #30 
The next Palo Duro Presbyterian Cursillo event 

will take place August 11-14 at Camp Chaparral 

near Wichita Falls.  Moderator, Shannon Brooks 

extends an invitation to enjoy a wonderful three-day 

retreat-type experience.  She explains, “The special  

purpose of Cursillo is to renew the faith of           

individuals, who then take this God-filled energy 

and joy back to their own churches, environments, 

and workplaces to spread the love and grace of     

Jesus Christ.  It is the goal of Cursillo to heighten 

the participant’s joy, deepen their faith, and         

invigorate their life for Christ.  Cursillo is open to 

[all], man or woman, old or young, married or     

single, strong in faith or those needing a boost.” 

Registration materials are on the presbytery 

website, www.paloduropresbytery.org, linked to the 

“Camps & Retreats” page.  Brochures, participant  

applications, and staff applications are available 

from the church office at St. Luke as well.   

Knitting Class to Begin 
Spend a productive summer by learning to 

knit.  Beginner's knitting classes will begin at the 

church on June 15 at 7 p.m.  We will start with the 

basics--how to knit and purl--and then move on to 

bigger and better things.  Our projects will include 

scarves, hats, and prayer shawls, but you can let 

your imagination run free.  No charge for the       

lessons, but you will need to purchase needles and 

yarn.  (Don't purchase anything until after our first 

class.  I will try to keep the expense as low as        

possible.)  Any one of any age is invited to join     

us, but please let me know so that I can plan        

accordingly. Ann Hefner, anns.mail@bcglobal.net, 

806-355-9357 (h), or 806-679-1162 (c). 

PW Birthday Offering 
Presbyterian women have a 

long tradition of caring for others 

and helping those in need through 

funding special mission projects.   

Please consider donating one 

cent for each year of your life.      

St. Luke Women will continue to 

receive donations through mid-

June.  Look for the collection box 

located in the narthex. 


